

AMA Charter #3470

**July 2018** 

**RC Club Information** 

**President: Chris Roberts** 

**Vice President: Ted Flemming** 

Secretary: Kim Wyckoff Treasurer: Tom Withem Safety Officer: Butch Clark Field Marshall: Bob Wyckoff

Intro Pilots: Chris Roberts, Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, Tom Schultz, David Hames

**Communications: Dave Groom** 

Contest Chairman: Vic Welland, Don Bourdon, Terry Gilliand

Activity Coordinator: Terry Gilliland Meeting Activity Coordinator: Open

Web: Chris Roberts

Typical Meeting Agenda

· Welcome

· Approve Agenda

New member applications

· Reports

o Field Officer

o Safety Officer

o Intro Pilots report

o Treasurer's report

· Old Business

New Business

Auction / Show & Tell

. Q&A

## June 19, 2018's Meeting Minutes

Called to order at 7:01 PM. Welcomed everyone.

Minutes read and approved.

<u>NEW MEMBER</u> – Owen Dwire. He has been flying for awhile. Mr. Dwire was in the Air Force for 21 years. He lives in Nebo. He is not retired yet, but soon will be.

TREASURER REPORT - Current balance is \$1446.55. We have 22-25 paid members.

<u>FIELD REPORT</u> – New mower works great and the field is in good shape.

**SAFETY REPORT** – Butch was not in attendance.

INTRO PILOTS - No intro pilots at this time.

OLD BUSINESS - Club and AMA dues are now due.

<u>OLD BUSINESS</u> – The next time we need to put up new fence, a thicker fence was recommended. Also the fence to be put up between the that two pilot stations is still in the works.

NEW BUSINESS – AMA is have a National Fly Day on August 11. Randy made the suggestion to come out as a club to fly that day. Anyone who is interested should be at the field at 10 AM. NEW BUSINESS – Bob is working on have some of the people from the Lenoir Senior Center come out to try flying a plane. He is working on this with the Director of the Senior Center. This will be an open invite for members of the senior center and their families. This is in talks and is trying to be planned for a Saturday when it is cooler.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> – Roger Brint has a Sig Cadet that is partially assembled, he wanted to know if this would be of use as a club trainer if donated.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> – Everyone was reminded of the September 22<sup>nd</sup> Fun fly. Bob suggested a Ring Drop for this event. All members are encouraged to come to the event as this will also serve as our picnic.

Show and Tell – Chris brought out a glider that will have a quad copter motor on it. Chris drew this on CAD and had it cut out.

We adjourned at 7:22 PM

NEXT MEETING INFO: August 14<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at 7 PM CAM Airfield Lick Mountain Come early to fly!!!

## **UPCOMMING EVENTS**

Fun Fly - September 22<sup>nd</sup> - Will include FPV Race/Quad Race/Trainer/Best Plane and End of Season Picnic